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As we move into Autumn and past the ‘anniversary’ of the anti-migrant riots on the streets
of Bristol, it can be difficult to feel hopeful about the cohesion of our communities and the
safety and wellbeing of our sanctuary seeking neighbours. Protests by far-right groups
outside initial accommodation for asylum seekers, including the hotel housing families
with children, have become almost normal and present a very serious threat to the
individuals inside, who now face re-traumatisation in the country they came to for
protection. 

The actions of the so-called ‘Bristol Patriots’ and other groups must be taken seriously,
and by sticking to our values of respect, empowerment, connection, collaboration and
equity, we strive to hear all perspectives, while staying firm on the point that targeting
hotels housing vulnerable adults and children is not the answer to problems relating to
the cost of living, the housing crisis and underfunded public services. 

We should take heart from the fact that council leader Tony Dyer recently reaffirmed the
council’s support of refugees and asylum seekers, emphasising that ‘as a City of Sanctuary,
Bristol will continue to support and show compassion to people when they need it most’. 

Here at BCoS, we have been inspired by the words of Cllr Karen Kilgour, leader of
Newcastle City Council, who said recently that ‘Everybody in our city is a Geordie,
whether they have been in Newcastle for a day, a few months or years. Everyone
contributes to the city in some way, shape or form…’ and in the same way, lets work
together to recognise each other as Bristolians, regardless of our differences.

A Message of Solidarity and Strength 
BCoS Director

@bristolcityofsanctuary

https://www.bristol247.com/news-and-features/news/council-has-no-plans-against-use-of-hotels-for-asylum-seekers/


Over the past weeks, we have witnessed far-right
hostility directed towards the Schools of

Sanctuary movement across the UK.
Inflammatory and misleading claims have been

circulating online, deliberately distorting the
positive work that schools are doing to create

safe and welcoming environments for all
children.

Here in Bristol, we stand shoulder to shoulder
with our Schools of Sanctuary. We know that the

recent letters and online narratives can feel
intimidating and unsettling, but they also

remind us why this work matters so deeply.
Every young person deserves to feel safe, valued
and included in their school. Every parent should

be reassured that their child’s school is a place
of kindness, curiosity and learning – not fear.

We are encouraged by the swift and united
responses f rom across our network. Schools like

Cotham have spoken out publicly, demonstrating
values-led leadership in the face of threats, while

all schools are doing what is right to prioritise
the safety and wellbeing of their pupils. Avon &

Somerset Police encourage schools to report
hate crimes and any act of hate and
discrimination can also be reported

conf identially to SARI, ensuring that no school
has to face this hostility alone.

This is a moment to reaff irm what the Schools of
Sanctuary programme is truly about: celebrating

diversity, sharing truthful information about
people seeking sanctuary, and standing against

racism and inequality in all its forms. We are
proud of our schools, proud of our young people,

and proud of this movement. Together, we will
continue to nurture spaces where compassion
outweighs hatred, and where every child can

flourish.

Schools of Sanctuary Awards Ceremony 

Standing together with our Schools of Sanctuary  
Homa, SoS Project Coordinator

bristol@cityofsanctuary.orghttps://bristol.cityofsanctuary.org @bristolcityofsanctuary

https://www.bristol247.com/wp-content/uploads/2025/08/Cotham-School-press-release-regarding-Bristol-Patriots.pdf
http://www.avonandsomerset.police.uk/
https://saricharity.org.uk/report-a-hate-crime/
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HEADLINE 2 

We’d like to congratulate Project Mama, who offer migrated women holistic
compassionate support during pregnancy, birth and early motherhood, for
becoming the first Maternity Service of Sanctuary in Bristol!

The next stage of this work is to ensure that sanctuary principles are
embedded into Bristol’s statutory maternity services and we’re excited to be in
talks with colleagues at UHBW and NBT about the Sanctuary Award.

Maternity Services of Sanctuary 

City of Sanctuary aims to: 
1. Promote welcome, safety and inclusion

within maternity services and support
groups for pregnant women.

2. Ensure that the voices of women in the
asylum system are heard and considered
when discussing the development of
maternity related services and support
groups.

3. Help families overcome the barriers they
experience when accessing maternity
services.

4.Develop a supportive community for
women whilst providing opportunities for
sharing relevant resources and best
practice.

@bristolcityofsanctuary

https://www.projectmama.org/


CALL OUT to faith groups: 
engaging refugees and asylum seekers in their places
of worship

Education Champions! 
Arwah Ismail, Education Champions Project

Coordinator
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The call to 'welcome the stranger', through
protection and hospitality, and to honour those
of other faiths with respect and equality, is
deeply rooted in many religions. As such, Bristol
City of Sanctuary and Good Faith Partnership
are convening representatives from different
faiths to celebrate and promote the good
practice of fostering a culture of welcome and
inclusion for all, especially refugees and people
seeking asylum. 
To find out more about this emerging Community of
Practice, please contact bristol@cityofsanctuary.org
and joseph.davies@goodfaith.org.uk. 
To learn about the process of becoming a Faith Group
of Sanctuary, read the criteria guidance here. 

HEADLINE HERE!

“The Education Champions project aims to
support families and young people in accessing

education, advice, and guidance within the
community. We provide a safe space for drop-in
conversations where parents and carers can ask

questions, share concerns, and get practical
support on navigating school systems. Our drop-
ins currently run at ECFC with Refugee Women of

Bristol every Tuesday, Sadaga Group every
Friday from 10:30am to 12:00pm and at Somali

Resource Centre every two weeks from
10:30am to 12:00pm. 

If you are a parent and concerned about your
child’s future after GCSE options, join us for a
workshop on Tuesday 23rd September, 10-

11.30am at ECFC. For more information, please
contact

Coordinator@bristol.cityofsanctuary.org.”

After a pause with service closure over the summer
holidays, the Education Champions are back to help
ensure every child has the best chance to thrive in

education! 

@bristolcityofsanctuary

We reach out to schools to offer our support
during any events such as coffee mornings or

open days for parents who would like additional
information about the schooling system and

their child’s needs.

https://goodfaith.org.uk/work
https://cdn-e2wra3va3xhgzx.cityofsanctuary.org/uploads/sites/151/2023/09/Churches-Minimum-Criteria_September-2023-1.pdf
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Sanctuary in Arts Opportunities

The Sanctuary in Arts Steering Group has continued to meet every couple of months to explore
ideas and resources that widen the meaningful participation of sanctuary seekers in Bristol’s arts,
cultural and visitor attractions. See our new shared poster for the exciting range of opportunities
currently on offer for refugees and asylum seekers!

@bristolcityofsanctuary



“Recognising and acknowledging the need by listening to the voices of asylum seekers

throughout Bristol, we have clearly identified the unanimous plea for travel assistance. We

have sought to shed light on the issue of transportation difficulties faced by asylum seekers

through discussions with lived experience advocates. Earlier this year we met with

representatives from Bristol City Council, First Bus, a number of MPs and councillors across

the political divide who all came to hear the issue first hand at the Trinity Centre. 

Our campaign team and advocates received some expert guidance from Citizens UK

who showed us how to effectively structure the campaign for success. Our upcoming

meetings will aim to structure strategies and gain alliances that will push our

purpose forward until we achieve overall success which will be free bus passes for

asylum seekers in Bristol.”

5 steps to more connected and
welcoming neighbourhoods.

bristol@cityofsanctuary.orghttps://bristol.cityofsanctuary.org

Bristol City of Sanctuary,
Bristol Refugee Festival,
and Bridges for
Communities are working
with community groups,
schools, cafes, visitor
attractions, GP surgeries,
arts organisations, and
places of worship all across
Bristol. And we would love to
work alongside you to see
your neigbourhood become
more connected and
welcoming. 
Which step would be a good
fit for your community?

Campaign for free bus travel for asylum seekers! 
Campaigner with lived experience of the asylum system 

@bristolcityofsanctuary



Rene Cassin has launched the start of a new refugee podcast, titled Safe
Routes and a New Promise To Refugees. Their first guest was Enver

Solomon from the Refugee Council, discussing safe routes and the vital
role the media plays.  
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‘

@SUKINANOOR

‘I come from people who know
what it means to be displaced.
To be severed from land, from

language, from ancestral
custom.

And yet—I come from people
who survived, who adapted,

who rebuilt.
Who crafted homes from

prayers and sanctuaries from
hope

Who built safe havens where
their offspring could live, grow, 

and dream into a brighter
future.

Something about these streets
made my grandparents say: 

This is a safe place. This is
where I will stay.’

Refugee Research Invitation -
 From Souvik Saha, PHD researcher at University

of Exeter

Closing words f rom Sukina Noor,
Bristol’s City Poet…

My name is Souvik Saha, and I am a PhD researcher in Human Geography at the University of
Exeter. My research focuses on refugee integration in the UK, and I am particularly committed to
amplifying refugee voices through both academic work and community engagement. Alongside my
doctoral study, I have been involved in refugee and asylum seeker education/support initiatives,
which has shaped my motivation for this project. 

This study explores refugees’ experiences of integration into UK society, with a focus on:
The challenges they face,
The support systems they access, and
The hidden or “silent” barriers that may prevent them from voicing their needs or concerns.

The research aims to amplify refugee voices and inform more inclusive and compassionate policies
and services in education, healthcare, and social support. The invitation is open to refugees in the
UK aged 20–45. Participation is voluntary, anonymous, and fully approved by the University of
Exeter’s ethics committee. Please contact: ss1610@exeter.ac.uk

@bristolcityofsanctuary

New episode: 
The René Cassin

Podcast Listen on Spotify now: https://open.spotify.com/episode/7lyK38WkqsyRN4rtDPhjte
Watch on YouTube now: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3xyVQDujSyo


